Jones Hill State School P&C Association

President's Annual Report 2020

It has been another very rewarding year and I am pleased to present my President's report to the 2020 AGM covering our achievements in the 2019 year.

Firstly, I would like to thank the P&C executive team in 2019 consisting of myself as President, Terri Williams (Vice President), Lisa McAulay (Treasurer) and Jessica Dunn (Secretary). I thank this group of committed individuals for their enthusiasm, diligence and the many unseen hours contributed in 2019.

A special thanks to our Fundraising Coordinator, Kelda Kraft, who again somehow found time to coordinate all fundraising activities, resulting in over \$31000 being raised last year. And also, a big thanks to Codie Hughes & Trina Morley for Coordinating the Gum Tree Café and producing fantastic meals for the children and staff.

I would also like to acknowledge & thank the hard work of all P&C volunteers. From the team of dedicated parents and friends who volunteer in our tuckshop, sports day, muster, discos, and stalls, whatever you do, there is no way the P&C can ever thank you enough. Volunteering is a selfless act, and by contributing you have all made such a positive difference. This past year has seen the P&C involved in a myriad of activities all which could not have been accomplished without the support of our members & volunteers.

I would also like to thank the School Executive and staff. In particular, James Watt, Stacey Seed & Tammy Pengelly because they provide our P&C with strong and stable support which is vital in operating effectively, efficiently and with a common goal, delivering for our children.

Jones Hill State School is simply a great school, blessed with fantastic resources. It is always exciting to walk around the school and see so many engaged and excited children who have access to opportunities such as dance, music, sport, technology and great educational facilities.

Finally, I thank all who have contributed to our P&C in any way during the last year and I look forward to the next.

Thank you

Reegan Cunningham

P&C President

Jones Hill State School